## Wareham Historical Commission Meeting Minutes: December 1, 2010 Wareham Town Hall

Present: Robin Ragle-Davis (Chair), Angela Dunham (Vice Chair, Clerk), Len Boutin (Treasurer), Mack Phinney (Wareham Land Trust Liaison), Loren Franklin (Corresponding Secretary), Gary Franklin, Cheryl Knapp

Guest: Bob Blair (Wareham Historic District)

- Minutes were read, revised and accepted. 6-0-1
- Treasurer's report: Town Acct. \$101.00, Gift Acct. \$799.89.
- Wareham Historical Commission storage: There is a concern regarding the climate control storage status at the Wareham Free Library. A black area around the vent has been observed and the dehumidifier did not seem to be working. Robin and Angela will meet with the library director to address the problems.
- Gary Franklin reported on a movie projector that belonged to the Tremont Nail Co.
- Loren Franklin gave a presentation on her research and contacts regarding the Wareham Historical Commission's Historical Plaque Program. Bob Blair, Wareham Historic District Commission Chair, gave recommendations and suggestions for the program. Grant applications will be explored for funding the plaque tooling cost. Loren will email designs for review to WHC members.

Respectfully submitted,

Angela M. Dunham (Vice Chair, Clerk)